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1. PURPOSE

1.1
To provide members with information on the introduction of Help Direct Gateways and their impact on services within the Ribble Valley.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s Ambitions and Priorities:

· Council Ambitions – providing access for all and making peoples’ lives safer and healthier.

· Council’s objectives – improving the health and well-being of local people.

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
Help Direct Gateways are being co-0rdinated by the County Council’s Adult and Community Services in response to the government’s wider agenda to ensure that greater independence is achieved by an increasingly older population across Lancashire and is particularly aimed at those people with lower level needs.

2.2
There will be five key components in these gateways:

2.2.1 Ensuring support is provided to those in most need.

2.2.2 Delivering well-being information.

2.2.3 Providing a well-being database

2.2.4 Co-ordinating access to relevant services.

2.2.5 Supporting partners to act as referral agencies (see appendix for further information)

2.3
Each district will have a Help Direct Gateway which will deliver a range of core services but also be expected to tailor services to suit local circumstances.  In the case of Ribble Valley, issues around Outreach are likely to emerge as priorities.

2.4
Lead agencies will be recruited via a procurement process to co-0rdinate each Gateway and will then be expected to recruit local delivery partners.  A range of agencies including Council for Voluntary Services, Citizens Advice Bureau and Housing Associations have expressed initial interest in becoming lead agencies, some for individual districts and some covering multiple districts.

3.
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
Specifications have been produced and sent to prospective lead agencies.  Appointments will be made sometime in July with Gateways open for business in the autumn.

3.2
The borough council, through the Community Development Manager, has been involved, through the East Lancashire Well-being Group, in the process so far and shall have an input in the initial tender assessments.

3.3
It is also proposed that the Council will continue to have a role in future advice/governance arrangements once the Gateways are up and running.

4.
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
The introduction of Gateways could provide significant added value to the current range of services being provided.  Care must be taken, however, to ensure that other providers are not marginalized within the new structures.

4.2
A strong local voice will also be essential to ensure that future provision is tailored to local priorities and so the Borough Council, both as a partner within the Gateway network, and a champion for local services, will have an important role in ensuring its success.
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Background Papers – Appendix attached 

For further information please contact Chris Hughes 01200 414479
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